
 

 

 

 

I.T. @ The Tute now based at 
the Harry Guildford Centre 
(Esh Parish Council offices) 
has recently been awarded 
grants by UK Online for new 
equipment and by the NLDC 
to run extra drop in sessions. 
 
Because the old computer 
equipment (originally based 
at the Church Street 
Community Centre), is now 
more than eight years old and 
is struggling to meet the 
requirements of a busy UK 
Online Centre, it is planned to 
replace them with a more 
modern and user friendly 
setup that will include a 
combination of all in one 
desktops and laptops.  The 
laptops will come with mobile 
broadband and regular users 
of the centre will be able to 
sign them out on loan.  The 
furniture will also be replaced 
with new desks and chairs 
giving a more comfortable 
environment to learn in. 

Last year the centre became 
a UK Online centre.  UK 
Online provide the myguide 
online learning system 
(www.myguide.gov.uk) 
designed to help people take 
the first steps into the world of 
computers and the internet.  
In addition we can provide 

tuition in Wordprocessing, 
Spreadsheets, Database and 
many other IT related 
subjects.   If you just want to 
come in and use a computer 
thatôs fine also.  Charges are 
£1 per hour for use of the 
Computers with an extra 
charge for printing, tuition is 
free of charge.  

We are changing the hours 
slightly for 10 weeks from 
Monday 19th July. A member 
of staff will be available 
between 1 ï 2 pm before the 
Monday and Wednesday 
sessions and between 6 and 
7pm after the Friday evening 
session, to advise 
prospective clients who are 
interested in finding out more 
about what we can offer 
them. 

To quote one of our more 
experienced members ñCome 
along and join us at the I.T. 
Centre, we are a small, 
friendly group who like a 
laugh (you can't be serious all 
of the time). Don't be 
Technologically Terrified - 
see what computers can do 
for you!ò 
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Mike Ackroyd presents a copy of the book to Lady Elsie Robson. 

 Picture courtesy of The Northern Echo. 

 

 
 
 
 
A new book about Sir Bobby 
Robson was launched by the 
Langley Park Mining and 
Memories Group, at Wood 
View Community Centre on 
Monday 5th July 2010.  
 
The event was well attended 
and members of the audience 
included Lady Elsie Robson, 
Andrew Robson and other 
members of Sir Bobbyôs 
family together with 
representatives of the Sir 
Bobby Robson Foundation. 
  
Footballer Eric Gates and Sir 
Bobbyôs Oncologist, 
Professor Ruth Plummer, 
were also present and talked 
about their own personal 
experiences with Sir Bobby.  
 
The programme included 
contributions from local 
residents Jimmy Cook and 
Jimmy Stephenson who 
spoke warmly about Sir 
Bobby, and Maureen Saville 
and Joan Churnside who 
read verses about Sir 
Bobby written by Anne 
Suddick.  
 
Group member Mike Ackroyd 
introduced the launch and 
spoke about the making of 
the book and thanked all the 
contributors for their support 
with this project. David Rider 
showed some interesting 
video clips including Bobby 
speaking in Portuguese at a 
Press Conference after an FC 
Porto game.  
 
Bobby's choice of music on 
his appearance on Desert 
Island Discs in 2004 was 

played at various times 
throughout the evening and 
some video clips were shown 
of Sir Bobbyôs favourite 
singers. A raffle was held and 
a signed Bobby Robson book 
auctioned.  At the end of the 
evening a cheque for £500 
was presented by Anne 
Suddick to Lady Robson as 
an initial donation to the 
Sir Bobby Robson's 
Foundation.   
 

The book itself is called Sir 
Bobby Robson - The 
Langley Park Years and 
Afterwards and was put 
together by former Esh 
Leaves editor Mike Ackroyd 
and present editor David 
Rider. Esh Leaves regular 
Terry Chilton and Anne 
Suddick contributed articles 
on the life of Sir Bobby as 
remembered by family and 
friends. Most of the remaining 
material was written by local 
residents and in addition 
many new photographs were 
provided by them.  
 
The remainder of the book is 
taken up with articles from 

various football clubs 
associated with Sir Bobby, 
from Eric Gates, Don Howe, 
and local journalist Alan 
Oliver. Other items included 
newspaper articles from 
years ago, details of Bobbyôs 
many honours and then the 
days following his death.  The 
book is available from Reayôs 
Newsagent, Langley Park 
Post Office, Londis, Village 
Choice and Esh Winning Post 
Office (many thanks to those 
outlets). 
 
The Langley Park Mining and 
Memories Group was 
established in 2006 and is a 
group of people committed to 
retaining and preserving the 
heritage of the village and its 
projects include raising funds 
to create a mining memorial; 
the conservation and 
replacement of two minerôs 
banners; education and 
archive projects. There is a 
real anxiety from the group to 
make the history available 
within the village to ensure 
that the information is 
recorded and available for 
future generations. 

SIR BOBBY ROBSON THE 
LANGLEY PARK YEARS 
AND AFTERWARDS 
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Thank you to Sarah Ludlow, Helen Colledge, Ben Colledge, 

 Liz Hawxwell and Lynn Finch (all pictured here with Anne Sudduck) 
 for helping out on launch night 

ESH LEAVES 
 

 

Editor 
 David C. Rider 

 

Contributions by 
Terry Chilton, Alison Hiles,  

Stuart Harris 
 

SUBMISSION OF 
ARTICLES 

 

Articles should be submitted 
electronically as a Microsoft 
Word document, or as typed 
or hand written hard copy.  
Photographs should be 
submitted separately (not 
embedded into the articles) 
and need to be a minimum 
resolution of 300dpi.   
Scanning facilities are 
available for photographic 
prints if required. 
 

We reserve the right to edit 
articles but will try and do so 
with the agreement of the 
author. 
 

Please make sure your 
article is submitted by the 
closing date (See the front 
cover) as we canôt guarantee 
acceptance after that date. 

The Group has already 
published a series of 6 
booklets including óAn Insight 
to the thoughts and life of a 
Langley Park Miner ï Tommy 
Gardnerô, óPonies at the Pitô 
and óMy Experiences as a 
Bevin Boyô. 
 
Sometime after Sir Bobby 
passed away in July last year 
the Group felt it was time to 
write a book on the life of Sir 
Bobby, particularly on his 
formative years here in 
Langley Park. The Group also 
decided that all proceeds 
from the book would be 
donated to Bobbyôs Charity, 
the Sir Bobby Robson 
Foundation. 
 
Unfortunately the Group was 
unable to obtain any grant 
towards the project but it 
didnôt take long to raise the 
funds required from various 
local businesses to print 700 
copies of the book. The 
funding achieved means that 
the Group can give the entire 

proceeds to Sir Bobbyôs 
Charity. 
 
The Group would like to thank 
everyone who actively 
participated in the project 
including those who kindly 
gave up their free time to help 
on the night of the launch. 
The Group would also like to 
thank its sponsors, Alan 
Cassidy, Fastfit Tyres 
Langley Ltd, Tates Security 
Services Ltd, Stuart Wright 
Funeral Services Ltd, 
Crescent Homecare Ltd, 
Oliverôs Tree Services Ltd, 
Langley Park Working Menôs 
Club, LP Travel Ltd. and 
Designs Unique for their 
support in making the book 
possible. 
 
David Rider & Mike Ackroyd 
 
Editors note 
 
The book sold almost 300 
copies in its first week on sale 
making nearly £1500 for the 
charity. 

 
 
 
Local Golf Society óPuttsô A 
Hole Lot In.... For Willow 
Burn 
 
The Wicked Witch Golf 
Society held their annual golf 
day in support of Willow Burn. 
 
The society organisers, 
Michael Hunt and Stuart 
Thompson, together with Jeff 
and Pam Tate of Tates 
Security Services, hosted 
another fantastic day of golf 
at the Hobson Golf Course in 
Burnopfield, involving many 
local businesses, with prizes 

WICKED WITCH GOLF 
SOCIETY 
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Wicked Witch Golf Society Willow Burn event 

USHAW COLLEGE 

for the best team and score 
rounds. 
 
Surprisingly, the sun shone 
all day and the event 
attracted several new teams 
in support of the Society and 
Willow Burn. 
 
 The winning team was from 
JD Taxis. 
 
This annual community event 
continued right through into 
the night and raised an 
impressive £5162.00. 
 
The golf society wishes to 
thank all of those who 
sponsored the event and 
made donations towards the 
fundraising activities on the 
day. Fundraising Manager, 
Willow Burn, (Margaret 
Toberty) ñwas overwhelmed 
by the amount donated as it 
has beaten all previous 
amounts raised, and 
extended heartfelt thanks to 
all of the organisers for their 
continued commitment to our 
causeò. 
 
Contact details for this Press 
release are :- 
Margaret Toberty: 01207 
523299 
Angela Lowes : 01207 
523295 

Ushaw College Hosts 
Sunday Lunch Carveries  

Ushaw College is once again 
opening its doors to welcome 
Sunday Lunch diners to its 
stunning Refectory and 
grounds. 

Ushaw College is the Roman 
Catholic Seminary for the 
North of England and 

regularly hosts a wide range 
of events, including delicious 
two-course carvery Sunday 
Lunches. 

Kay Wightman, Director of 
Finance and Commercial 
Development at Ushaw 
College, said: ñOur Sunday 
Lunches have always been 
very popular and we are 
delighted to be able to once 
again offer these delicious 
carvery selections to visitors.ò 

Visitors to Ushaw College can 
also arrange tours of the 200-
year old Seminary and 
wander along the circular 
walks in the grounds ï the 
focus of some recent 
renovation work ï within the 
20 acres of formal gardens. 

Booking is essential and 
reservations can be made by 
calling Ushaw College on 
0191 373 8502 or by emailing 
bookings@ushaw.ac.uk . 

 

College Painter Named 
Apprentice Of The Year 

A County Durham teenager 
employed to help maintain 
the largest seminary in 
England and Wales has been 
named Apprentice of the 
Year. 

David Mahan, 19, works as a 
painter and decorator at 
Ushaw College and has 
recently completed his NVQ 
in Painting and Decorating at 
New College Durham. 

He has been named Painting 
and Decorating Apprentice of 
the Year by New College 
Durham, where he has been 
studying for two years to 
complete his National 
Vocational Qualification 
(NVQ) Decorative 
Occupations Level 2 
Qualification. 

David is one of three 
apprentices currently working 
at Ushaw College, and has 
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David Mahan Papering 

been working one-to-one with 
Jim Hope, Ushaw Collegeôs 
Maintenance Manager. 

David said: ñIôve been at 
Ushaw since 2008 and I 
couldnôt learn from a better 
person than Jim. 

I really enjoy painting and 
decorating, and learning from 
Jim. Thereôs lots of work here 
to do, and I like being given 
the chance to see something 
as it is now and change it into 
something different and 
better.ò 

David, who hails from Crook, 
previously completed his 
Technical Certificate in Basic 
Plumbing Level 2 at New 
Durham College, but now has 
his sights set on a career in 
painting and decorating. He is 
now considering what his 
next steps are. 

ñThere are a lot of 
apprentices at New College 
Durham so to be named 
Painting and Decorating 
Apprentice of the Year is a 
big achievement ï and 
especially at his age,ò added 
Peter Seed, Director of 
Estates and Facilities at 
Ushaw College. 

ñDavid is a talented young 
man and we want to find a 
way to make sure he can stay 

here but we recognise that 
college is important. We 
are extremely proud of 
David and delighted with 
the work he has been 
doing for us here at Ushaw 
College.ò 

Ushaw College is the 
Roman Catholic seminary 
for the North of England, 
although in recent years 
has diversified to provide 
accommodation, and 
conference and events 
facilities. The 200-year old 

seminary provides David with 
around 20-25 different 
techniques, including 
traditional methods, which he 
would not ordinarily be able to 
experience if he was working 
for a painting and decorating 
contractor. 

ñThere are techniques David 
hasnôt seen yet, such as 
repairs to stained glass 
windows so there is a lot 
more to help him build upon 
his skills base,ò added Mr 
Seed. 

David will be presented with 
his Apprentice of the Year 
award at a special ceremony 
at New College Durham on 5 
July 2010. 

Nigel Fisher, Painting and 
Decorating Framework 
Leader is Davidôs tutor at 
New College Durham. He 
added: ñFor David to be 
named Apprentice of the Year 
at just 19 is a remarkable 
achievement but one which 
he thoroughly deserves. 

David has been at New 
College since 2007 and we 

recognised his commitment 
and enthusiasm   along with a 
keen eye for detail.ò 
 
Davidôs skills have also been 
acknowledged at the regional 
heats of this yearôs Skill Build 
Competition, held at 
Newcastle College earlier this 
month. 
 
David pitted his painting and 
decorating skills against 
those of another 100 entrants 
in eight categories but was 
pipped at the post. ñWe are 
so proud of David ï he was 
very close to winning his 
section in the Skill Build 
competition but sadly was 
pipped at the post,ò added 
Peter Seed.  
 
 
 
 
Reverend Alan Brunton of 
Langley Park Baptist Church 
would like to thank everyone 
for all the good wishes, cards 
and greetings in the wake of 
his recent illness.  He would 
like to say a special thank you 
for the regular prayers offered 
not only by his congregation 
but also in the weekly 
services at All Saints Church. 
 
In August 2009, Reverend 
Brunton had to undergo the 
removal of a benign pituitary 
tumour and in February 2010 
he had major bowel surgery.  
This has meant a long 
absence from the pulpit and 
ministry at the Baptist 
Church, and with the prospect 
of two further bouts of 
surgery in the coming months 
it is likely he will be unable to 
resume the full extent of his 
regular duties for some time 
to come. 

LANGLEY PARK 
BAPTIST CHURCH 
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The House Sparrow. 

(Many thanks to Flagstaffotos for the use of picture)  

 

 
 
 

I have taken to getting up 
quite early these days - at 
least 5.30 a.m., or even 
earlier.  But it's not by choice 
mind you. 

 

Now, please donôt get the 
wrong impression.  I really do 
love birds, and in Langley 
Park we are blessed 
with a wide variety of 
really good singers who 
can knock out a decent 
song or two.  Among 
many others we have 
the Song Thrush, 
Blackbird, Chaffinch, 
Blue Tit, Robin, and of 
course, the chirpy little 
House Sparrows who 
seem to have an 
endless amount of 
energy to let us know 
they are there.   

 

Their presence is a delight to 
see, unfortunately when they 
perch above our bedroom 
window straining every sinew 
they possess to make the 
loudest possible noise before 
the break of dawn I find 
myself wide awake and not 
able to get back to sleep 
again. 

 

So, why donôt you leave the 
bedroom window closed, one 
might ask.   Unfortunately I 
have a stuffy nose at night 
time, and find a steady flow of 
fresh air in the bedroom very 
helpful.   

 

Naturally, I get up and close 
the window when our 
feathered friends start tuning 
up, but by then I am past 

getting any more sleep and 
just  sit  there  wondering why 
these delightful little creatures 
find it necessary to exercise 
their vocal cords in the middle 
of the night. 

 

Inevitably, there is no 
alternative than to wander 
into the bathroom and have a 
shower followed by an early 
morning breakfast.  

However, this presents me 
with another problem. 
Rummaging   around   at 
such an early hour could 
disturb the rest of the 
household.  

 

It soon became obvious that I 
must work out some sort of 
plan that will allow me to have 
an early morning shower in 
total silence.  The plan I 
devised was so detailed it 
was starting to look like a 
military operation.  I 
meticulously worked out 
every possible source of 
noise I might make while 
going for a shower, and very 
soon the plan was complete. 

 

The     following     morning   I 
decided  to  give  it  a  go  
and put that very plan into 

action.  Immediately the birdsô 
started tuning up for their 
Promenade Concert I very 
quietly closed the window and 
made my way to the 
bathroom. 

 

There are a number of 
squeaky floorboards en route   
to our bathroom and itôs 
amazing how loud they sound 
in the middle of the night. 

 

So, carefully picking 
my way over them I 
made it to the 
bathroom without 
the slightest sound.  
Then I started to 
slowly close the 
bathroom door 
when a loud squeak 
shattered the 
silence.  Now, that 
bathroom door is 
normally as quiet as 
a Dentistôs waiting 

room, but today it just had to 
squeak. 

 

I stood there motionless, 
hardly daring to breathe, as I 
anxiously waited for some 
kind of reaction to the noise.  
Fortunately all was quiet, so I 
proceeded to the next stage.  
This was the bathroom light 
switch.  Gently, ever so 
gently, I slowly pulled the light 
switch cord.  The click 
seemed deafening in the 
quiet of the night.  Standing 
perfectly still, I began to 
realise what a cat burglar 
must feel like.  Again, there 
was no reaction to the noise.  
I now proceeded to the 
shower   switch   and   
shower curtain, all carefully 
performed  in  slow  motion. 

  

IN THE MIDDLE OF THE 
NIGHT 
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Rabbit © www.freefoto.com 

By now I was beginning to 
feel rather pleased with 
myself.  I had been in the 
shower and had a shave 
without causing the slightest 
disturbance.  I sensed that I 
was now on the home straight 
with victory within my grasp.   

 

It was now back through the 
squeaky floorboards again to 
get some clothes from the 
bedroom.   I knew the 
drawers would be a problem, 
and had rehearsed it well. 
They run on tiny plastic rollers 
and are normally quite 
smooth, but in the quiet of the 
night they can sound like a 
handcart being dragged over 
cobbles.  With a dexterity I 
didnôt realise I possessed, I 
opened the drawers so slowly 
I couldnôt detect any noise at 
all.   

 

Feeling really chuffed with 
myself by now I sauntered 
back into the bathroom to 
splash on one of my strong 
masculine aftershaves.   I 
took a little time over this.   
After all, I had been 
completely successful with 
my plan, and felt there was 
no harm in congratulating 
myself a little.  The plan had 
worked like a dream! 

 

As I happily immerged from 
the bathroom I immediately 
stopped in my tracks.  The 
word ódevastatedô isnôt strong 
enough to describe how I felt.   
My wife was actually out of 
bed and downstairs. 

 

By now the birds were into 
the third movement of their 
Promenade Concert and 
happily competing with each 

other singing their own 
version of bird song.   

 

I stood there in a timeless 
haze.  I just couldnôt believe 
my wife was out of bed and 
downstairs, after all my 
planning and attention to the 
finest detail. Where had I 
possibly gone wrong? 

 

Soon, I found myself charging 
down the staircase like a 
person demented, desperate 
to know the answer, where 
my dear wife sleepily 
confessed she had been 
disturbed by the strong smell 
of my powerful aftershave. 

 

Terry Chilton. 
 
 
 
 
Whilst we have rapidly 
forgotten the severe winter 
we have just experienced, it 
is still having an effect on 
some of our wildlife.  I really 
thought that the swallows that 
usually nest in my stable 
were not coming, they were 
so late. Whoôs to blame 
them? It was still bitterly cold 
in mid May when they should 
have been nesting and, of 
course, they depend on all 
those flying insects for food, 
which depend on warm 
weather to hatch. 
 
I recently heard of a 
farmer who had 400 
rabbits at a time on 
his lawn while the 
snow was lying 
because it was the 
only place where 
the snow was thin 
enough for them to 
scratch through to 

get a bite to eat. Starvation 
must have overtaken a large 
proportion of the population. 
This has also led to a 
reduction in litters because of 
poor condition in the run-up to 
the breeding season. All this 
is part of the natural cycle 
and must come as quite a 
relief to people who have 
been stressed over the last 
few years by the damage 
done by rabbits. One knock-
on effect of reduction in 
rabbits has been reduction in 
foxes. Like the rabbits, they 
have had far fewer young 
than usual this spring. 
 
These are visibly obvious 
signs of the results of a hard 
winter but there must have 
been even greater 
devastation in other wild 
creatures, which is less easy 
to quantify. Letôs hope that 
our bird tables have been the 
saving grace for many 
species! 
 
One interesting thing is that 
you can become much more 
conscious of the population of 
small rodents, such as voles 
and shrews, as the snow 
melts. In my garden there had 
clearly been tunnels along the 
ground under the snow and 
little piles of carefully chewed 
and chopped up pieces of 
grass (and green 

WILDLIFE CORNER 
SUMMER 2010 
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vegetablesé.). These are 
visible signs that field voles 
and bank voles have been 
taking advantage of the snow 
cover to forage in areas 
where they would usually run 
the risk of being caught by a 
fox, owl or kestrel. These 
three predators account for a 
great number of voles as well 
as mice. One owl pellet 
(about a dayôs-worth of 
feeding) can contain seven or 
eight vole skeletons! 
 
I do rather hope that the wild 
birds are behaving like my 
free-range hens. For years 
Iôve only had one bird go 
broody.  This year Iôve had six 
out of nine sitting tight. 
Unfortunately, another of 
them was taken by a hungry 
fox so Iôm suddenly very short 
of eggs!  In the wild, going 
broody in between laying 
batches of eggs is obviously 
the best way of maintaining 
the numbers of the species. 
 
Plants have had mixed 
fortunes. In some ways, a 
prolonged covering of snow 
can protect them from severe 
frosts by providing an 
insulting blanket. However, as 
the snow melted and then the 
winter weather continued, this 
year has seen the death of 
many quite hardy species. 
You may have noticed how 
prairie-like most of our grass 
fields were once the snow 
had gone ï brown and yellow 
instead of green. It is only 
since the weather has 
recently warmed up that the 
plants have been able to re-
establish themselves. Where 
the grass goes, other species 
follow. Thank heavens for 
those seeds which lie 
dormant in the soil to 

germinate when the 
conditions are right. 
 
Alison 
 
 
 
 
After 14 very happy and 
rewarding years as head at 
Esh C.E.Primary School, I will 
be retiring at the end of this 
the summer term. It has been 
a most wonderful time 
working the children in the 
area. They have never failed 
to give their best and always 
with enthusiasm and  a smile. 
It has been a privilege to 
have met so many parents 
who have supported the 
school at every opportunity 
and continued so to do even 
when their children have left 
for secondary education.   
One of the highlights must 
have been the small part the 
school played in the Bobby 
Robson Park appeal and the 
great joy in knowing it had 
been successful. 
The school continues to go 
from strength to strength. 
Once again we were 
oversubscribed for 
September and it is 
reassuring to know parents 
want their children to attend 
our school. 
Of course the government 
financial decisions will have a 
dramatic effect on how 
schools are staffed and 
resourced but we can only 
hope that common sense 
may for once prevail. I fear it 
going to be a very difficult 
time. Nevertheless I am 
eternally grateful for the 
support and encouragement 
of every adult working at Esh, 
the governors, the villagers of 
Esh, the surrounding 

Parishes and every adult who 
has been connected in any 
way with the school. However 
the final thanks must go to 
the children who have passed 
through, or are currently 
passing through our great 
ósmall school.ô They have 
been the inspiration and 
reason for everything we 
have done.  
 
I thank everyone for their 
good wishes and wish you all 
a happy and healthy future. 
 
Mike Urwin. 
 
 
 
Craigôs Coaching will be 
running a programme of 
Multisports Activities at the 
Langley Park Sports and 
Social Club this summer. 
 
The activities will be on from 
Monday 16th August to Friday 
20th and will include Football, 
Cricket, Tennis, Rounders 
and a number of other sports. 
 
Sessions will run from 10am 
to 3pm and will be open to 
boys and girls aged 4-11 
years old.  Children will need 
suitable outdoor clothing and 
footwear and a packed lunch 
with plenty of drinks. 
 
Spaces are limited and will be 
allocated on a first come first 
served basis.  The pricing for 
the sessions is £10 for 1 day, 
£18 for 2 days, £24 for 3 
days, £28 for 4 days and £30 
for the full 5 days. 
 
You can find out more by 
telephoning Craig Thorn on 
07525492385. 
 
 

ESH CHURCH OF 
ENGLAND PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 

CRAIGôS COACHING 
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The 2009 Trophy Trial 

 
Phil Hall 

 
 
 
Planning is now well 
advanced for the 38th 
Beamish Trophy Trial to be 
held on Sunday 19 
September 2010. 

The trial originally founded by 
the Friends of Beamish 
Museum is today organised 
by the South Durham Section 
of The Vintage Motorcycle 
Club.  The Trial offers a 
unique amalgam of off-road 
motorcycling combined with 
tricky questions on motoring 
history. The route covers 120 
miles up Weardale as far as 
Alston with a lunch stop at 
Allenheads. 
 

Entry is limited to motorcycles 
and three-wheelers produced 
before the 1st January 1980.  
A measure of the popularity 
of the event is the fact that 
the full entry of 130 places 
was taken within four weeks 
of the Regulations being 
issued.  In this yearôs event 
entries have come from 
Aberdeenshire to Devon, 
from Norfolk to Monmouth 
and even one entrant with a 
New York address.  
 

Machines entered cover all 
the decades from the 1920ôs 
through to the 1970ôs.  The 
youngest rider is 20 and the 
oldest 77. 

The machines will start and 
finish at The New Board Inn, 
Esh with the first one away at 
9am returning from 3:30pm 
onwards. 
 
Tom Norman 

 
 
We would like to thank Phillip 
Hall who is to step down as a 
volunteer for the pensionerôs 
luncheon club after 18 years. 
His late wife Gladys and her 
sister were also involved in 
providing meals for the 
elderly in the past. 

The luncheon club was 
formally based at the Church 
Street Community Centre 
(Institute) and for many years 
was run by the late Harry 
Guildford and Gordon 
Coulson.  In 2008 Church 
Street was deemed 
unsuitable due to health and 
safety concerns, and it moved 
to the Harry Guildford Centre, 
where it is now run by Esh 
Parish officers Geoff Smith, 
Lynne Rowland and Paula 
Graham, who do the work on 
a voluntary basis.  
 
If you are a pensioner and 
you would like to know more 

call the Parish Council office 
on 01913736687. 
 
 
Having written óLooking At 
Langley Parkô long time Esh 
Leaves contributor John C. 
Foster has been hard at work 
on a new book. 
 

óLooking At Durham Stage 
And Screen 1884 ï 1963ô is a 
year by year account of 
highlights of live theatre, 
amateur dramatic and 
operatic societies and cinema 
going through the years. 

Mention is made of the two 
amateur operatic societies 
that existed in Durham. The 
first was Durham Amateur 
Operatic Society that came 
into being in 1909 and the 
second The Excelsior 
Amateur Operatic Society 
performing from 1910. The 
book contains some 
highlights of productions by 
both societies as well as 
memories of professional 
theatre at the Assembly 
Rooms from 1891 and the 
Palace Theatre that opened 
in 1909 as a music hall. The 
arrival of the cinema and the 
change from live to film 
entertainment is also included 

BEAMISH TROPHY 
TRIAL 

PHILLIP HALL 

JOHN C. FOSTER 
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in the book which 
records the other 
purpose built venues 
that came into being and 
operated in the city 
centre.   
 
The book is published by 
The Memoir Club, 
Dartmoor Suite, Front 
Street (behind the Co-
op), Langley Park, email 
memoirclub@msn.com 
and can be purchased at 
Keith Reayôs 
newsagents, Langley 
Park Post Office and the 
Durham Tourist Information 
Centre. It is priced at £15.99. 
 
As with the earlier book it is 
intended that any profit that 
might be made will go to the 
Langley Park Branch of The 
Friends of Durham Hospitals. 
 
 
 
Durham Police Authority 
Visit RSVP North East to 
present cash award. 

Members of Durham Police 
Authority visited RSVP North 
East to present a cash award 
of £2000 following a recent 
round of Community Initiative 
Support Scheme Grants. 

RSVP (Retired and Senior 
Volunteer Programme) is a 
charity which supports older 
people in volunteering for the 
community. 
 
RSVP will be using the 
funding to carry out roadshow 
events which will highlight 
doorstep crime to older 
people. This will improve 
safety for vulnerable people 
and raise awareness of 
distraction burglary and 

doorstep crime. Elsie Davies, 
Chair of the Community 
Initiative Support Scheme 
Sub Committee attended one 
of the roadshows held at Old 
Elvet Methodist Church to 
present a cheque to the Chair 
of RSVP.  
 
Mrs Davies said: 
 
ñThe roadshows that RSVP 
are carrying out are fantastic 
and we are delighted that we 
are able to support local 
community groups which is 
very important to usò 
 
The Community Initiative 
Support Scheme was 
established in 2001, as a 
result of the Best Value 
review of the Police Authority 
and has recently been 
reviewed by the Police 
Authority Partnership 
Committee to make the 
scheme more easily 
accessible. Each year funding 
is set aside from the Police 
Authority budget to support 
this programme. 
 
Community Groups can apply 
for funding for projects, 
involving young or vulnerable 
people, which support crime 

prevention and 
community safety. 
Applications are 
considered by the 
Police Authorityôs 
Community Initiative 
Support Scheme 

Sub-Committee. 
The Chair is Mrs 
Elsie Davies, who is 
an Independent 
Member of the 
Police Authority. 
 
To find out more 
information about 
the Community 

Initiative Support Scheme 
please contact Durham Police 
Authority 0191 3835511 or 
check out the website 
www.durham-pa.gov.uk 
 
Local Policing Summary on 
its way to every resident in 
County Durham and 
Darlington 
 
Residents of County Durham 
and Darlington will shortly 
receive a copy of this yearôs 
Local Policing Summary 
through their letterbox. 
Durham Police Authority and 
Durham Constabulary are 
required to produce a Local 
Policing Summary that 
provides an overview of how 
the Constabulary has 
performed over the last year 
and what the local policing 
priorities are for the coming 
year. 
 
If you do not receive your 
Local Policing Summary then 
please contact Durham Police 
Authority on 0191 3835511. 
Alternatively, you can 
download the summary at 
www.durham-pa.gov.uk. 
 
 

POLICE 

 
Elsie Davies presents the cheque to Pam Scott 
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At a recent meeting of the 
Parish Council the Members 
agreed to co-opt Mr Michael 
Joyce. His contact details 
are:- 
Home address 13 Hill Crest, 
Esh, Co Durham DH7 9QX 
Telephone 07977975016 
 Email: 
ralphsq4@hotmail.com 
 
Items Discussed at Recent  
Parish Council Meetings 

 

Arranged for the litter bin in 
Front Street, Quebec to be 
replaced. 
 
Arranged to replace one of 
the seats (damaged) along 
Kaysburn Road, Langley 
Park. 
 
Replaced the security gates 
at the Earl of Durham 
allotment site, Langley Park. 
 
Financed the Citizens Advice 
Bureau to hold advisory 
sessions in the Parish Office 
on the second Wednesday of 
each month from 10 to 11am. 
 
Obtained the Power of Well 
Being (more information in 
the next edition). 
 
Arranging litter picking at 
various places in the Parish 
with the Youth Engagement 
Service and Probation 
Service. 
 
Concerns have been raised 
regarding parking of vehicles 
on grassed verges. Details 
have been passed onto 
Durham Police to take the 
necessary action. 
 

The results of the recent 
needs survey carried out in 
Langley Park will be 
published soon (more 
information in the next 
edition). 
 
A No Parking sign at Quebec 
play area has been ordered. 
 
Equipment vandalised at the 
Sir Bobby Robson Park, 
Langley Park have been 
ordered and will be replaced 
as soon as possible. 
 
Signs for the Sir Bobby 
Robson Park have been 
ordered and should be fixed 
very soon 
 
The Friday night youth 
sessions at Wood View 
Community Centre, Langley 
Park have been postponed 
until October. 
 
A small working group has 
been set up to look at state of 
the village issues in Langley 
Park (more information in the 
next edition). 
 
The new Chairman of the 
Parish Council is Alan Mollon. 
 
The new Vice Chair is 
Margaret Sands. 
 
List of Council Meetings 
 

Tuesday 14th September 
2010 at Wood View 
Community Centre, Langley 
Park commencing at 7.00pm, 
Tuesday 12th October 2010 at 
Wood View Community 
Centre, Langley Park  
Commencing at 7.00pm, 
Tuesday 9th November 2010 
at the Village Hall, Quebec 
Commencing at 7.00pm, 

Tuesday14th December 2010 
at Wood View Community 
Centre, Langley Park 
Commencing at 7.00pm. 
  

All Saints Youth Centre, 
Langley Park 

 

The Parish Council have 
been working with a number 
of agencies, (Durham County 
Council, Natural England, 
Police, Fire Service, 
Derwentside Homes, Health 
& Safety Executive and the 
Langley Park Church Council) 
to have the building 
demolished and site cleared. 
 
At present bats are still 
roosting in the building so the 
owners need to apply for a 
licence from Natural England 
to have them re-located. The 
licence will only the granted if 
the conditions include for a 
roost to be rebuilt in a 
suitable/local position, the 
present roost must be taken 
down and immediately 
restored. It could take up to 
three months for Natural 
England to issue a licence. 
 
Many agencies are obtaining 
statements regarding the 
building being dangerous and 
raising public concerns (ie 
reports to Police). 
 
Surveyors have confirmed 
that the building is not unsafe 
and should remain boarded 
up. 
 
The Parish Council have 
agreed to continue to work 
with various organisations 
with the aim of getting the 
building demolished and the 
site cleared as soon as 
possible. 
 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
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May 2010 Parish Walk 

Parish Walk 
 
This yearôs walk which was 
held in May attracted a good 
turnout.  The walk was lead 
by outgoing Parish Council 
Chairman Alan Harling as 
regular guide Chris Bloor was 
unavailable. 
 
Citizens Advice Bureau 
 
The Citizens Advice Bureau 
is currently running monthly 
advice sessions at the Harry 
Guildford Centre, Langley 
Park.  The sessions which 
are funded by Esh Parish 
Council are on every second 
Wednesday of the month 
between 10 and 11 am. 
 
No appointment is needed 
and the advice given is free 
and confidential. 
 
Report to Esh Parish 
Council 11th May 2010 
 

Introduction 
 
Esh Ward comprises of three 
villages; Esh, Quebec and 
Langley Park, and also 
includes Ushaw College. 
Langley Park is the largest 
which has a population of 
5004 (census 2001) with 
approximately 1000 children 
under 17. There are few 
major employers in the ward 
and many travel into Durham, 
Gateshead and Sunderland 
etc. The area has grown over 
the last 10 years with new  
houses been built but like 
much of County Durham 
Langley Park is now 
predominantly rural, the coal 
mines which once dominated 
the area have long since 
closed and the land on which 
they stood has been cleared 

and redeveloped. The mine at 
Langley Park closed in 1976 
and is now an Industrial 
Estate. 
 
Report 
 
A major issue for residents of 
Langley Park is the lack of 
recreational areas (parks) 
and a good facilities building, 
consequently there is very 
little to do for the young 
people and no low cost 
activities to attend on the 
evenings. Paula and I work 
for the EQUaL partnership 
and on reflection decided to 
get more involved within the 
Community.  We spoke to 
local residents and contacted 
several community groups to 
ask what their needs were. 
 

¶ Lack of a community 
building for multi usage 

¶ Recreational facilities with 
no cost attached 

¶ Old Recreation Ground at 
the top to be transformed 
back to a football pitch 

¶ Nature Reserve upkeep 
 
A Needs Survey has been 
carried out to access the 
Community needs. Ann 

Bonner from REDS won the 
contract to carry this survey 
out. The report was published 
in July 2010. 
 
The ñTuteò would be an ideal 
place to revamp as it would 
be the main focal point of the 
village.  It can be used as a 
multi purpose building to 
accommodate the Young 
people as a youth drop in 
centre.  The luncheon club 
could be based there.  The 
Snooker Club could still have 
the Snooker table.  The I.T. 
Centre could be based there 
along with Esh Parish Council 
Offices and possibly the 
library. 
 
The Old Rec (Old Football 
Pitch) could be transformed 
back into a football pitch to 
accommodate the local 
football teams that are in 
need of a place to play their 
matches and therefore would 
not need to apply for funding 
through the Parish Council. 
 
There is a management plan 
for the area which includes:- 
 

¶ A complete stockproof 
fence for the Nature 
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The new Library at the Co-Op Buildings in Langley Park 

Reserve (minus the 
football field at the top) 

¶ Stockproof gates with 
kissing gates 
(wheelchair friendly) to 
the side of each 

¶ Clearing of ancient 
footpath beside the wall 
to the west side 

¶ That would entail work 
with the residents of 
Park Drive to make 
them realise they need 
to keep the footpath 
clear 

¶ In the meantime, 
finishing of the interim 
path parallel to the 
ancient path in order to 
make a circular route 

¶ There can be serious 
input from the Parish 
Paths Partnership in the 
above which could count 
as matched funding (I 
think Natural England 
(NE) likes to fund 80%) 

¶ Possible paving of the 
old tennis court area 
and provision of picnic 
area 

¶ Removal of remaining 
rhododendron and other 
invading non-native 
species 

¶ Other work with the local 
community including the 
school to educate about 
fly-tipping and litter-
picking 

¶ Development of the old 
football pitch for use by 
the local football teams 

¶ Realise that there is 
other work going on with 
this project but that 
could be part of the 
revenue funding that 
come from NE to help 
continue employment for 
the management and 
community involvement 

ï (and the existing 
ongoing work could also 
be matched funded?) 

¶ The reason for fencing 
is a) that it helps to keep 
fly tipping at bay, b) that 
the lowland heath 
interest of the nature 
reserve is greatly 
improved by grazing 
(Alison Hiles may have 
a grazier lined up for 
when this is possible) 

¶ There is potential for 
grants towards the 
football field 
development through 
Sport England etc. 

 
The Young People Project 
at Wood View Community 
Centre, Langley Park.  
 
The Youth worker is from 
YMCA with volunteers to help 
out on a weekly basis. Some 
of the money was used to buy 
equipment a large television, 
Wi Fit machine and games, a 
pool table. The young people 
have been on a trip to Wet ónô 
Wild through the Easter 
holidays.  The funding to 
keep this going has been a 

joint involvement between 
Esh Parish Council (£750.00), 
EQUaL (£500.00), Police 
Authority (£1000.00) and 
Councillor Joe Armstrong 
(£750.00). Total of 
(£3000.00).   EQUaL to 
donate a further (£500.00). 
Expenditure so far is 
(£1347.63) 
 

Report of Lynne Rowland 
and Paula Graham 
Community Development 
Workers for the Equal 
Partnership. 

 
 
 
 
The Library formally based at 
the old Fire Station in Langley 
Park has moved to Unit 6, 
Old Co-operative Building, 
Front Street, Langley Park.  
Opening times will be the 
same as before, Tuesday and 
Friday 09:30 am to 7 pm, with 
an hour break for lunch 
between 12:30 and 1:30pm.  
Saturday opening will be 9 
am to 1 pm. For further 
information please telephone 
01913735448. 

LANGLEY PARK 

LIBRARY 
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A happy Wedding Anniversary 

photograph of Arthur and Heather 
taken in Russia. 

 
 

 
 
 
Arthur Munsey 
 
Since I started writing articles 
for Esh Leaves in 2001 I have 
typed many stories into my 
computer about the hard-
working families in Langley 
Park, and during those years 
of talking to local people one 
of the families often 
mentioned was the Munsey 
family. 
 
Way back in 2001 I had the 
privilege of interviewing a 
delightful old gentleman 
called Jim Munsey for a coal 
mining article I was writing.  
Jim was a sprightly 91 year 
old retired miner at the time 
when he told me his 
fascinating story of many 
years working down the pit.  
He was one of eight children, 
and worked at the Langley 
Park colliery, where his father 
also worked from its opening 
in 1875.  Sadly Jim is no 
longer with us, but his bravery 
and determination to carry on 
through those hard times will 
always be remembered 
 
Recently we all heard the sad 
news about Jimôs nephew 
Arthur Munsey, who passed 
away on Thursday, March 
19th of this year.  Like Jim 
before him, Arthur was a very 
popular Langley Park 
gentleman, and liked by 
everyone I have spoken to. 

 
A short while before this 
edition of Esh Leaves went to 
the printer I had a delightful 
conversation with Arthurôs 
dear wife Heather.   She told 
me about her wonderful 
marriage with Arthur.  They 

were married at the Langley 
Park Baptist Chapel on 
Saturday June 8th, 1957, and 
over the years they travelled 
the world together, going to 
most of the European 
countries, Africa, China, 
Russia, the Ukraine . . . the 
list goes on. 
 

They were both very 
interested in history so 
travelling the world was an 
ideal way of learning about 
different cultures, and at the 
same time enjoy fantastic 
scenery. 
 
Then Heather told me about 
Arthur himself and what a 
hardworking man he really 
was.   Even as a young boy 
during the depression years 
of the 30ôs he had the 
initiative to acquire soft wood 
from Langley Park colliery 
and chop it into sticks to sell 

around the village.  He also 
had a paper round, and made 
childrenôs toys to sell. 
Arthur had an Uncle Albert 
who was injured in the pit and 
with his compensation money 
he started a poultry farm.   
Having a good mind for 
business, Arthur would sell 
his Uncle Albertôs eggs 
around the village.   
 
Later in life Arthur and two 
gentlemen called Fred 
Thornton and Jimmy Avery, 
who had been apprentices 
with Arthur, became joint 
owners of the Langley Park 
Co-operative building, and 
started a new business 
venture called Elite Builders.   
 
Heather explained that Arthur 
had a special gift of getting on 
with people, and during their 
travels abroad he made 
friends instantly, and was 
always invited to join 
activities. 
 
At home he was active all the 
time doing things for friends 
and neighbours.  óHe just 
couldnôt sit stillô, said Heather.  
She also told me he had a 
marvellous memory and 
could recite addresses of 
families endlessly.  He even 
remembered every customer 
and the job they did. 
 
Arthur was in business over 
50 years and during that time 
he had a great deal of 
support from customers, staff, 
and merchantsô alike, and 
never needed to advertise.   
 
I then asked Heather a little 
about herself.  She told me 
her father was called Mr. 
Thomas Wilson, who was a 
school teacher at Bearpark, 

OBITUARY 


